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April 19, 2017

East Windsor – Forest Glade 

Area

Community Meeting #2



APPROVED TRUSTEE MOTION

THE BOARD APPROVED THE IMMEDIATE 

COMMENCEMENT OF A STANDARD PROGRAM 

ACCOMMODATION REVIEW THAT INCLUDED 

EASTWOOD PS, FOREST GLADE PS AND PARKVIEW 

PS, AS SET OUT IN THE PROGRAM 

ACCOMMODATION REVIEW – INITIAL STAFF 

REPORT, DATED DECEMBER 13, 2016.



Committee Orientation Session

Committee Roles and 
Responsibilities

Accommodation Review Process



IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

The ‘Forest Glade East Windsor area’ of 
elementary schools (3 mentioned) has 
a total student population of 
approximately 1022.

The On the Ground (OTG) capacity is 
1524, meaning there is an excess of 502 
student places among these schools.

The Utilization  Rate is 67% 



Enrolment and Utilization



Facility Condition / Operational Costs



FCI vs UTILIZATION



Accommodation Options Recommended

1) The Board will submit a School Consolidation Capital 
(SCC) business case to the Ministry of Education for a 
535 pupil place new school building. Upon Ministry 
approval, this new JK-8 school construction would be a 
consolidation of the Eastwood PS and Parkview PS 
student populations, with the site to be determined. 
Upon construction of the new school, Eastwood PS and 
Parkview PS buildings would be closed and declared 
surplus to the Board’s needs, and the students would 
transition to the new school. The boundaries would be 
adjusted accordingly.



2) The final proposed part of the option involves a small 
boundary adjustment for September 2017. The students 
currently attending Forest Glade PS (in district) are able 
to remain until grade 8 graduation, without 
transportation, if at the same address. Any new 
registrations or JK students from September 2017 and 
forward will adhere to the new boundary which is as 
follows:

i) The current Forest Glade PS boundary that is north 
of E.C. Row, south of Wildwood Drive (south side), 
east of Pineview Cresent (not including), and west 
of Souilliere Drive (not including) will become part 
of the Parkview PS boundary.



Current East Windsor Area Boundaries



Accommodation Impacts



FUNDING

Funding for the proposed 
recommendation of the 
consolidation of Eastwood PS 
and Parkview PS into a new 
building would be based on a 
School Consolidation Capital 
(SCC) business case submission 
to the Ministry of Education. 
The proposed capital 
investment required would be 
approximately $13 million.

If the proposed recommendation 

was approved for the 

consolidation of Parkview PS and 

Eastwood PS, then funding for the 

consolidation of Forest Glade PS 

and the PLC building into one 

new right-sized JK-8 building 

would be based on a SCC 

business case submission to the 

Ministry of Education. The 

proposed capital investment 

required would be approximately 

$13 million. 



New Proposed Boundaries



Information and Input Sessions

• April 26, 2016 and again August 16, 2016 information 
sessions were held to explore potential partnerships with 
municipalities and community partners

• Orientation Meeting 

– January 25, 2017 @ Eastwood

• Committee Meetings 

– March 1, 2017 @ Parkview

– March 28, 2017 @ Forest Glade



Timelines 



Committee and Community Input

• Option presented by committee member was to consolidate Eastwood, 
PLC, and Forest Glade for a new build on FG site.

• Change Forest Glade boundary and redirect students to Parkview. Ask for 
new build on Parkview site.

• More student transition, less equitable, bussing cost increase, Ministry 
would most likely not fund a new Parkview.

• Overall, community and committee are supportive of the initial 
recommendations

• No ‘open concept’ expressed for new schools

• Better bus bays and Kiss N Ride areas 

• Air conditioning



To follow the PARC please refer to the 
GECDSB website where the most 
accurate and updated information 

will be posted throughout the process.

GO TO http://publicboard.ca

Click on                            which is located on 
the                                    bottom of the page.

Inquiries can be submitted through the 
following address : 

parc@publicboard.ca

http://publicboard.ca/


FUTURE MEETINGS

•May 24, 2017 @ Board Office 
6:00pm

•June 8, 2016 @ Board Office 
6:00pm


